
A View from the Chair
Greetings friends of ECTA! 

It is with excitement and a sense of optimism that  

I begin as Chair of the ECTA Board. Our organization, 

like so many others in Essex County, is currently in 

a state of suspended animation. We are temporarily 

unable to meet in person with our staff or as a 

board, and for now unable to host the events that 

connect us personally with our many friends and 

supporters  – the trail runs, Equine Expo, trail rides, 

the Summer Solstice Party. To us this means the loss 

of some essential funding that our trail maintenance 

depends on, but more than that, it means the loss of 

personal contact with those who use our trails, and 

the chance to gather together with them for projects, 

for fun, or for celebration. At the same time, our 

trails are being enjoyed more than ever by families, 

couples, and visitors to our area who have never 

before explored what Essex County’s incredible trails 

have to offer. After weeks of sheltering indoors and 

with sports and group recreations cancelled, we find 
there’s something uniquely comforting and freeing 

about walking, riding, running, or cycling outdoors, 

with just sky overhead. An expansive view across a 

wide open field, the wind through trees at the top 
of a rise, and the beauty and sounds of the earth 

awakening in spring lifts our spirits. Life goes on, 

and eventually we will too. In the meantime, ECTA 

continues to maintain and repair trails. We have 

a dedicated group of trail stewards who monitor 

hundreds of miles of trails, and we continue to 

identify projects and do our work. 

Our ability to continue ECTA’s mission despite the 

sudden loss of income is thanks to the steady 

and skillful leadership over the last 6 years by 

Susan Lawrence. We are in good shape, and well 

positioned to ride this out. We have a wonderful 

group of engaged people on our board who 

represent a variety of trail activities, and a highly 

capable team of individuals who do our work, led by 

Carol Lloyd our Director of Trail Management, and 

Stacie Capotosto, our Outreach Coordinator. Better 

days are coming, and when they arrive, we will be 

here and eager to meet them. 

Stay well everyone,  

 

Martha Sanders 

Chair, Board of Directors

Preserve, Maintain, Respect 

Thanks for the Trails!
By Eric J. Krathwohl, Board of Directors

ECTA’s Second Annual Thanks for the Trails 5K Trail Race, held at Patton park in Hamil-

ton on November 29, 2019, was a rousing success and much fun was had by all. A  

beautiful clear and cool day greeted the over 150 runners and 30 volunteers. Hugo 

Milner was the first across the finish line for the second year in a row, leading the Mas-
conomo Project to the Team win. The top woman and age-graded was Gillian Meeks, 

also of the Masconomo Project. It was a very competitive race with 15 men finishing 
under 20 minutes and 7 women finishing at or under 22 minutes. Runners hailed from 
Hawaii to California to the United Kingdom. Patrick Rich won the men’s age adjusted 

prize, taking home a $100 check and a beautiful handcrafted mug. There was a tight 

battle for the second place team prize, but Team Whirlaway edged out Team Gloucester, 

that had the youngest 5K runner, Skye Ciolino, aged 12. 

Numerous local businesses helped make the race a fun event for participants and a 

beneficial fundraiser for ECTA: EBSCO, New England BioLabs, Institution for 

Savings, Rich May, PC., National Grid, Ipswich Bay Glass, Cape Ann Savings, 

Giblee’s Menswear and Savoie Nolan Architects. Numerous other businesses 

provided many of the excellent performance and raffle prizes or postrace food and 
drink: New England Running, Seaside Cycles, Coastal Greengrocer, Russell  

Orchards, Tendercrop Farms, Crosby’s Markets, Greenhead Music, Zumis, 

East End Bagels, Ipswich Ale. The new benefits in 2019 included hot soup at the 
finish line and gift cards for food or drink at 15 Walnut. For a fun recap of the event, 
check out the link to the video (including excellent drone footage) on our website, 

produced by ECTA’s own Chair, Martha Sanders! Video Link: ectaonline.org/events/
thanks-for-the-trails-2019/
 

ECTA is looking forward to holding the Third Annual Thanks for the Trails 5k and Kids 

Fun Run on November 27, 2020. We hope that the race will not be the first of 2020, 
but if it is, we will make it a great one! We have some new ideas that we are working 

on, so stay tuned! Of course, we will be monitoring government guidance as well as 

responsible measures for the health and safety of all, and make a decision in early fall.

With the lack of races until the fall, we see many others picking up the concept of  

virtual races ECTA initiated in 2016. ECTA is looking at renewing that idea and will be 

sure to get the word out if we can host a virtual race or two.

Due to the COVID-19 state directive, we have postponed some of our spring events  

and for now have scheduled them for late summer and fall. Please visit our website  

for updates.

  Spring 2020
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Martha Sanders, Chair

Deborah Hamilton, Vice Chair

Chris Pulick, Treasurer

Betty Redstone, Secretary

Scott Bumpus

Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

Haskell Crocker

Ann Getchell

Caroline Gregory

Eric Krathwohl

Susan Lawrence

Rob Martin

Dan Mayer

Penny Neal

Joe Sandulli

Rick Silverman

ECTA Staff

Carol Lloyd, 
   Director of Trail Management

Stacie Capotosto,
  Outreach Coordinator

TRAIL STEwARdS  

Essex 

Julie DePaolis  978.768.3831

Laura Eurich  978.335.4946

Kay Joseph  978.768.6275

Hamilton/wenham

Dennis Barnett  978.356.7529 

Bea Britton  978.468.2733

Bruce Cambell  978.979.0002

Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld   

  978.468.3310    

Diane Curr 781.316.4452

Scott DeFusco  617.599.6357
John Hart  603.770.2257

Susan Lawrence  978.468.1355

Michael Madden  617.905.6636

Sue McLaughlin  978.468.7715

Phil Murphy 978.884.0080

Camilla Rich 978.468.4399

Jane Rumrill 607.731.7376

David Smith 781.307.2020

Ryan Spruck  607.767.5042

Deborah Stanton 978.626.8434

Liz Wheaton 978.312.6174  

Ipswich

Debora Cole 978.500.3029

Linda Gosselin 978.468.2348

John Hart 603.770.2257

Diane Locotos 412.613.7008

Rick Ostberg 908.472.8164

Nat Pulsifer 978.356.3655

Joshua Regula 978.210.5212

Joe Sandulli 617.449.8661

Marty Sullivan 978.356.0938

Ann Teele  978.821.6122

Meg Vitale 978.836.0366

Ralph Williams 978.948.7702

Tom Woodruff 978.356.6177

Christina Wowk 800.632.5227 

             x7491

Topsfield
Hillori Connors 978.387.0006

Joe Geller 978.380.0951

Saundra Guadagno 978.887.6443

Betty Redstone 781.596.4281

Elaine Robson 978.500.6337

Martha Sanders 978.887.8874

Jim Slater 978.887.6443

west Newbury

Kate Day 978.270.0128

John Dodge 978.360.3128

Deb Hamilton  978.363.5793

Gary Omasta 978.771.3928

Laurel Omasta 978.766.7757
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Heidi Adam 

Neil Ayer

Peter Britton

Wayne Castonguay

Don Curiale

Chris Davis

Linda Donovan

Jennifer Eddy

Katrina Hart

Joan Henderson

Kay Joseph

Jerry Kenney

Victoria Kunzer

Carolyn Lackey

Pam Mansfield
Jim MacDougall

Sue McLaughlin

Nancy Merrill

Lauren Norton

Holly Pulsifer

Ted Raymond

Lily Rice Hsia

Camilla Rich

David Santomenna

Liz Wheaton 

Claudia Woods-Estin

 Board of directors             Advisory Council     Trail Stewards

Financial Report 2018 and 2019      A Message from Chris Pulick, Treasurer

ASSETS      2018

CuRRENT ASSETS

Cash and cash equivalents    $84,550

Accounts receivable, net   825

Prepaid expenses     6,516

Unfunded deposits    7,870

Total Current Assets    $99,761

OTHER ASSETS

Investments at cost    318,747

Unrealized gains (loss)   36,423

Total other assets    355,170

Total Assets     $454,931

LIABILITIES ANd NET ASSETS

CuRRENT LIABILITIES

Accounts payable – general   $ -

Accounts payable

        credit card & accruals   62

Total current liabilities     62

Total Liabilities      62

NET ASSETS 

Unrestricted    400,815

Temporarily restricted     54,054

Total net assets     454,869

Total Liabilities and 
  Net Assets    $454,931

2019

$62,135

955 

8,056

 80

$71,226

522,137

61,551

583,688

$654,914

$ - 

43

43

43

518,554

136,317

654,871

$654,914

Successful events, grant income and generous donations put ECTA in posi-

tive financial shape at the end of 2019. As we rely primarily on you, our 
members and donors, to provide the funds for our trail maintenance work, 

your ongoing support enables us to continue our work without interruption. 

For those who are able to maintain their memberships and support of ECTA 
at this time, please know that we very much appreciate it!

2019 Revenue $359,966 2020 Budgeted Revenue $173,800

2019 Expenses $159,964 2020 Budgeted Expenses $173,800

Member Support 74.80%

Grants/Donor Specified 9.78

Map Sales, net <1%

Special Event, net 11.50%

Investment Income 3.34%

Program Services 58.90% Supportive Services 41.10%

Member Support 62.71%

Grants Income 1.36

Map Sales, net .16%

Program Services 59.37% Supportive Services 41.63%

Special Event, net 12.23%

Investment Income 23.55%



SuSTAINING CORPORATE SPONSORS           

Integrity Residential Brokerage

Lois Cheston

Northeast Equestrian Life

RB Strong Excavating

Steed Read

Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

SPRING FOR THE TRAILS 2020 SPONSORS 

Coastal Greengrocer

Institution for Savings

Ipswich Bay Glass

Law Office of Donald M. Greenough

COMMuNITy SPONSORS

GAC Runners Club, Inc.

North Shore NEMBA

West Newbury Riding and Driving Club

SuMMER SOLSTICE PARTy 2019 SPONSORS                 

Athleta 

Benjamin Nutter Architects

Bessemer Trust

Buttonwood Stables

Corliss Bros.

Don Doak (EBSCO)

EBSCO

Hogan Tire

Ipswich Ale Brewery 

Ipswich Chripractic & Rehabilitation

Mary Kane (GW&K Investment Management)

Mayer Tree Service

Nancy Judge (Keller Williams Realty) 

Putnam Pantry 

Putnam Veterinarian Clinic

Riseʹ Sheehan DVM Equine Veterinary Care
SalemFive
S.C.L. Home Services

THANkS FOR THE TRAILS 2019 SPONSORS

Cape Ann Savings Bank 

Coastal Greengrocer

EBSCO 

Giblees Menswear

Greenhead

Institution for Savings

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Ipswich Bay Glass

National Grid

New England Biolabs 

New England Running Co.

Rich May Attorneys at Law 

Russell Orchards

Savoie Nolan Architect

EquINE EXPO 2020 SPONSORS

Back in the Saddle

DK Saddlery

Don Curiale

Essex County Cooperative

Hagstrom Co. Inc

New England Running Co.

Pierce Atwood LLP

Rich May Attorneys at Law

RuN FOR THE TRAILS 2020 SPONSORS

Coastal Greengrocer

Institution for Savings

Ipswich Bay Glass

Law Office of Donald M. Greenough
New England Running Co.

Pierce Atwood LLP

Rich May Attorneys at Law

Looking Back: A Note From Susan Lawrence

Dear ECTA Members and Friends,

As you may know, after six years, I have decided to step down as Chair of the ECTA  

Board of Directors. I look forward to working with the new Chair of the Board, Martha  

Sanders and Deb Hamilton, the new Vice-Chair as well as our new Outreach Coordinator, 

Stacie Capotosto. 

I am very pleased and proud to share some noteworthy achievements we have had the 

last few years. Through careful management, fundraising and outreach, we have doubled 

our assets. ECTA now holds 29 easements over private land and we maintain over 450 

miles of trails. Last spring we added 30 new Trail Stewards bringing the number to 50  

and we have grown the Advisory Board to 29 people. Our Board of Directors numbers  

15 and we celebrated 35 years of maintaining trails! ECTA’s work is not only the mainte-

nance of trails by removing down trees and adding pack to level a trail that has eroded, 

but also repairing and replacing culverts, dealing with rampant growth of invasive species 

and building bridges and boardwalks. Amazingly, this work is largely done by ECTA  

volunteers and funded by grants, donations and membership dues.   

To say it has been a privilege for me to lead the “ECTA Team” for the last six years is  

an understatement. Our many accomplishments are the result of a wonderful team 

consistently working toward the same goal. It is never one person who is responsible 

for success; it is always a team effort. I have had the great honor of working with a  

spectacular Board of Directors and a wonderful staff.  I am forever in their debt.  

Special thanks to Rick Silverman, the Vice-Chair for the last six years and to Carol Lloyd 

who patiently keeps our projects moving forward.

During these very challenging times, people are flocking to enjoy our beautiful fields  
and woodland trails and ECTA is more essential than ever. My personal thanks to  

each and every one of you for your support. You are the heart and soul of ECTA.  

See you on the trails,

Susan  

Bradley Palmer State Park

Photo by Mark Liptak
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Thank you to Our Sponsors!



 

 

TRAIL #41

(Willowdale State Forest)

Completed work on Trail #41.

Top left: trail before completing  
culverts and beaver deceivers.

 
TRAILS REPORT 2019

By Carol Lloyd

We had a really busy 2019 and com-

pleted several big projects. Please re-

fer to the Completed Trail Projects 

list on the opposite page (page 5) to 

see by town work we completed this 

past year as well as some “before and 

after” photographs of our projects.

As you look at this list it is important 

to understand what goes into each 

project. Mowing and removing fallen 

trees are both pretty straight forward, 

but there are many other obstacles. 

The following points are what goes 

into each of our major projects:
 

•	 Funding Sources

•	 Contractor Selection

•	 Project Design

•	 Permitting and Approvals

•	 Scheduling

•	 Find Volunteers when necessary

•	 Project Completion

•	 Final Paperwork

Our Townwide Trail Management 

Plans help us streamline this pro-

cess but as you can see, there is 

a lot involved. Right now we are 

putting our 2020 wish list together 

with the help of our Trail Stewards. 

Funding this work is an on-going 

challenge but sometimes we have 

projects that a donor has generously 

offered to fund entirely – those go to 

the top of the list. We are so glad we 

can continue this important work in 

these uncertain times! 
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NEW BOARDWALK

(West Newbury)

Temporary boardwalk before 

buildting permanent structure.

Volunteers building and then finally 
standing on completed boardwalk.

New beaver deceivers on Trail #41

Ellis property bridge after ECTA work.



  

WATER TOWER TRAIL

(West Newbury)

COMPLETEd TRAIL PROjECTS
 
IPSwICH

• Installed three culverts and a beaver  

deceiver on the causeway in Willowdale 

State Forest on Trail #41  

• Replaced a failed 24” culvert with a  

5’ wide arched culvert in Willowdale  

State Forest on Trail #23

• Cut back  trails in Willowdale with  

students from Pingree School 

• Cleared trail from Hi Roc Stables on  

Choate Street toward Sagamore Hill 

• Cut brush back from  the Susan  

Foster Trail at NE Biolabs

• Mowed, removed trees and  

re-marked the ECTA easement  

on the Maplecroft property

ESSEX

• Cleared and remarked the trail loop  

at Centennial Grove with students  

from Pingree School

HAMILTON

• Repaired a beaver deceiver on the 

causeway behind Pingree School

• Mowed the trail and cut back  

brush on the ECTA easement on  

the Eaton property

wENHAM

• Worked with the Town to update the  

Wenham trail maps and to develop a  

trail management plan for the Town 

• Repaired the wet area by the new  

bridge on our easement on the  

Ellis property

wEST NEwBuRy

• Mowed and cleared the Water Tower  

(Red) Trail heading down the hill by  

the Page School toward Riverbend

• Installed new boardwalk at  

the Coffin Street trail

Before replacing culvert.

Above photos: after replacing  
culvert and supporting stone  

work on Tral #23.

After clearing and mowing on  

  the Water Tower Trail.
Before clearing trail
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TRAIL #23

(Willowdale State Forest)

Photos by Carol Lloyd
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Trustee Contributors ($1,000 & over) 

Mr. and Mrs. G. Christopher Abbott

Amy Bresky

Ellen Cabot

Teri Campbell and Michael Mars

Julia Carpenter

Cell Signaling Technology, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston

Peter and Gretel Clark

Mrs. F. Colloredo-Mansfeld

Mr. and Mrs. David de Sieyes

Department of Conservation and Recreation

EBSCO Publishing

Wendy E. Emerson

GAC Runners Club Inc.

Ann and Sarah Getchell

Thomas and Caroline Gregory

Timothy Hilton and Sara Miller

Institution for Savings 

Ipswich Bay Glass Co., Inc.

Pat Kelly

Susan and Jack Lawrence

Rich May, P. C. 

National Grid 

Penny Neal and Matthew Whitlock

New England Biolabs, Inc.

Lauren Norton and David Chapin

Mr. and Mrs.Charles Richey

Salem Five Charitable Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and Christine Sandulli

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schrage

Amanda Smith

Mrs. Walter Smith

Ann and Jim Steggall

Susie and Dick Stone

Wander’s Way LLC

West Newbury Riding & Driving Club

Mr. and Mrs.Robert A. Wilkinson

Steward Contributors ($500-$999)                                          

Mr. Neil R. Ayer, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Franz Colloredo-Mansfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Cutler
Joe Dailey
The Eddy Family
Eric Emerson
Scott Fabyan and Marlene Pippins

Lily Rice Hsia
Janet and Mike Rogers
David Schylling and Constance McCrane
Dr. Paul S. Scioli
Dr. Rise M. Sheehan
Rick Silverman
David Smith
Rebecca Oldfield and Derek Smith
The Bessemer Group, Inc.
Jennifer Tougas
Mr. and Mrs. David Wanger

Friend Contributors ($100-$249)                                          

Jennifer Allport-Anderson
Ted and Kathleen Ammon
Richard Atwater and Carol Kling
James and Jean Barry
Patricia Bellinger-Balzer
Maria Benotti and Peter Kellerman
Jennifer Berryman and Richard Leveroni
Anne E. Bonazoli
Judith Botsford
Ms. Anne Burkhardt
Dr. and Mrs. David A. Byrne
Thomas and Carol Catalano
Albert Catalano
James David Christmas
Debora Cole and Scott Homan
Rudolf and Francesca Colloredo-Mansfeld
Dan and Diane Cook
Tim Creamer
Hilary H. Creighton
Christopher Crockett
Marnie Crouch and Michael S. Gordon
Crystal Warehouse Corporation
Mrs. Debbi Culbertson
John Cullinane
John Dailey
A. David and Katharine B. Davis
Douglas & Shay DeAngelis
Susan Denoncour
Letizia and Roberto Donati
Ross Elwyn
Lynnette Fallon
Chris Fauske and Cara Connors
Katharine and Richard Feehery
Bill Gause
Joanne Gibely
Bob Gillis
Richard Girard and Christine Lutts
Craig Gorton
Linda and Raymond Gosselin
Mrs. Winifred Gray
Steve Greason and Jessica Schlather
Jacek and Holly Grotnik
Bill and Amanda Harrington
John Hart and Carol Brooks Ball
Gregory and Caroline Herr
Martha and Don Hodgman 
Susan Hooker
Nancy and Charlie Hovey
Ipswich River Watershed Association

Joseph and Maureen Geller
Phyllis D. Green Ttee
Don and Lucia Greenough
Mr. and Mrs. Brehon S. Griswold
Whitney and Elizabeth Hatch
Thomas Hogan
Stratton Lloyd
Steve Lombara
Melinda Lyon
Denise Marks
Benjamin Nutter
Partridge Snow & Hahn LLP
Mr. Richard Phippen
William and Lucy Pingree
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Pulsifer
Fran Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Smith
Janet Spector
Mr. Campbell Steward
Debra and James Thomas
Diane and Mark Thompson

Carra and Daniel Pingree

Patron Contributors ($250-$499) 

Susie Banta
Lida and David Bernard
Michael Blier
Katharine Bradford 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Britton
John and Kate Cabot
Cape Ann Savings Bank
Peter Copelas
Donald P. Doak
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstan
George and Susan Evans
First Ipswich Bank
Giblees Menswear and Tuxedos
Liz Ginsburg
John Greenbaum and Chris Eaton
Judy Gregg
Natasha Grigg
Elizabeth Hamilton and Kathryn Clark
Carol Harlow-Carlson
C. Brian Hennessey
Anne Hutchins and James Kirschner
Abigail and Boyd Jackson
Nancy Judge
Mary Kane
Richard and Katharine Kosinski 
Philip Lake
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom
Robert B. Minturn
Fred and Liz Morris
Barbara and Mike Nickerson
North Shore NEMBA
Theodore E. Ober
Anthony Parisi
Anthony E. Pearson
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Pingree
Mr. Christopher E. Pulick
Belinda Recio
Venetia and Joseph Reilly

2019 CONTRIBuTORS

Dear ECTA Members and Supporters, 

We acknowledge below the many donors 
and sponsors who have given beyond 
individual and family memberships in 
support of ECTA. Their generosity 
makes it possible to fulfill our mission—
our heartfelt thanks to all.

List as of December 31, 2019 

Our apologies for any omissions. 
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Gary Jewett
Holly Johnson
Gary and Patricia Johnstone
David Jones
Dana P. Jordan, Esq.
Martine Kellett
Susan Knowles
Eric Krathwohl
Jennifer Langford
Andrew and Jan Lindsay
Harry and Molly Lister
Rebecca Listwon
Tuulikki Loring
Peter MacEwen and Elizabeth Rhinelander
Arlene and Michael Maginn
Roger Martell
Francoise Martinolle
Joshua Massey and Marthe Aimee
Caroline Matterson
Dan and Jen Mayer
Valerie McCormack
Emer McCourt and Stephen Willett
Linda McDonald
Caitlin and Ryan McShera
Karen Melanson Giron
David and Dorothy Merrill
Carrie R. Merriman
Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett
Tom and Randi Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Moseley, III
John and Colleen Mulkerin
Kathryn L. Murdoch
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Murray
Cindy Nickerson
Danielle Ondrick
Sage & John Oram
Mrs. Joanne H. Patton
Valyri Peck Zieff and Alex Tissera
William and Sandra Phippen
Katharine Pickering and Richard O’Dwyer
Pine Tree Equestrian Center
Lynne B. Preston
Lauren and Michael Prior
Elizabeth Redstone
Mary and David Rimmer
Alan and Pamela Roscoe
Savoie Nolan Architects
Mrs. Barbara I. Sears
Robin Sears 
Tom Shirley and Sarah B. Kaull 
Kate Sillari
Kathy and Jack Simons
Susan Smawley
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Smith
Dick Snellgrove
Jane H. Spellman
Paula Stangenberg
Mr. and Mrs. P. Stearns
Fiona Stewart and Mark Avenmarg
Ronnie B. Strong
Ann Thomas and Ben Levy
Kat Tremblay

Francesca Valeri
Anne T. Vinsel
Margaret Vitale
Mitch and Kate Walker
Arthur Wallace
William and Laurel Walsh
Sandy and Bob Weatherall
Mike Wetherbee
Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton
Cassandra White
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas White
Hannah Wilbur and Jon Henry
Annmarie Wilcox and Laura Farrell
Ralph and Julie Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Winthrop
Mr. and Mrs. Ollie Wolcott
Jane Woodbury
Michael and Cynthia Woods

Lingerman Trail Fund*                                         

Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Jennifer Eddy
Phyllis D. Greene
Joseph Sandulli
Margaret Schrage
Amanda Smith
Ann Thomas
Carra Wall
Wander’s Way LLC

*Work to be Completed Summer 2020

Myopia Schooling Field Fund                                        

Patricia Bellinger
Katharine Bradford
Peter Britton
Marnie Crouch
Kim Cutler
Susan Denoncour
Linda Gosselin
Joshua Massey
Anthony Parisi
Fran Robinson
Barbara Sears
Diane Thompson
Ralph Williams

Patrick Keough Memorial Trail Fund

Anonymous
Deirdra Baldwin
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Judy Eitler
Elizabeth Ginsburg
Thomas Hogan
Carrie Merriman
Mary Milgrom
Michael Shea
Missy White

Grant and Foundation Funding                            

American Quarter Horse Association STEP Grant

Apple Lane Foundation
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Cell Signaling Technology, Inc. 
Essex County Community Foundation
GE Foundation Matching Gifts Program
Hurdle Hill Foundation
Institution for Savings
Katharine Bradford Foundation
Kelly Family Charitable Foundation
Mass DCR Recreational Trails Program
New England Biolabs Foundation

Special Gift Designations 

Richard Atwater
In Honor of Susanna Colloredo-
Mansfeld

Diana Baer
In Memory of Judi Milano

Elaine Bazarian
In Memory of Moose

Susan Beliveau
In Memory of Jeffie Chapin

Julie Bonenfant 
In Memory of Judi Milano

John Callahan
In Memory of Judi Milano

Crystal Warehouse Corporation
In Memory of Judi Milano

Joe Dailey
In Memory of Judi Milano

Cindy Foote
In Honor of Ann Bachellor

Judy Gregg
In Honor of Kenneth Gregg

Susanna Hooker
In Memory of Pansy Haley

Nancy Hovey
In Honor of Barbara Sears

Karen Melanson Giron
In Memory of Judi Milano

Cindy Nickerson 
In Memory of Judi Milano

Lily Rice Hsia
In Honor of Susan Lawrence and  
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

Kate Sillari
In Memory of Ted and Sue Anderson

Ronnie Strong
In Memory of Judi (Pinto) Milano

Diane Thompson
In Memory of Mark James Thompson

Kat Tremblay
In Memory of Judi Milano

Barbara Turgeon
In Memory of Judi Milano

Leslie Van Volkinburg
In Memory of Judi Milano

David Wanger
In Honor of Susan Lawrence



Essex County Trail Association

P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936

Photos by Stacie Capotosto

Donor/Member Name              Spouse/Member Name

Preferred Donor Listing

Address            City 

State           Zip             Phone      Email 

Enclosed please find my check payable to ECTA in the amount of $
Please include my new or renewal membership in this contribution at the level checked below:
___  $35 Individual   ___  $50 Family   ___   $100 Friend   ___   $250 Patron   ___    $500 Steward   ___  $1,000 Trustee

I would like to include an additional contribution of $ _________ for: 
___ General Fund   ___  Myopia Schooling Field Fund   ___  In Memory/In Honor of

Please mail your tax-deductible gift to: ECTA, P.O. Box 358, Hamilton, MA 01936
Contributions can be made by credit card at: ectaonline.org or by phone 978.468.1133

Visit our website:  
ectaonline.org  

for ECTA events and updates. 

Follow us on  
Facebook and Instagram 

for the la test ECTA happenings!

Receive email updates 
by contacting us at:  

office@ectaonline.org 

Bradley Palmer State Park 

Photos by Mark Liptak


